
Day Meeting Minutes 

January 10, 2008 

 

 

Robin moved that meeting be brought to order and Phyl seconded. 

Meeting was called to order by Vice President Patty Howell. 

 

She asked that members please not talk during the meeting. If talking is 

necessary, then members may go to the outside room. 

 

Announcements: – There will be a Board Meeting on January 24 at 5:30 

P.M. prior to the night guild meeting. All members are welcome. 

 

Committee Reports 

 

Treasurer:  Caryl Knox – Check has been issued to Union Grove Baptist 

Church for this quarter leaving a balance of $3,920.83. 

 

Hospitality: Marge - Asked for ideas. Suggested only snacks would be 

served unless program is to last past the lunch hour. This was agreed by 

membership. 

 

Programs: February morning program will be a string  quilting 

demonstration by Irene Gardner. This will be done on a paper foundation, 

which will be supplied by Irene.  Please bring your strips and scraps to equal 

about 3 yards. You will, of course, need a sewing machine, cutting 

implements and an iron to share.  We will be working until approximately 

3:00 P.M. 

 

Newsletter: Dina - Needs help in getting the newsletter copied. Beverly has 

volunteered to help her. 

 

Publicity: - Sandra Wilson – Hospital will now be hanging two quilts for us. 

A list will be passed around for members to sign up. 

 

Ways and Means: Linda Johnston – Reported profit of $1,668.00 for  2007. 

Still have a few bags, pins, cookbooks for sale. Joni & Dori will be chairs 

for 2008. Phyllis Smith reported she had paid the guild $100.00  for 2007. 

 



Librarian: Yvonne – Explained rules of library. Must be a member to check 

out books. A new book has been donated by Joni Orsey.  

 

Sunshine: Sandra – Vicki Hecht had surgery; Jeanne Andersen caring for 

parents.  

 

Membership: Denise – Presently have 74 members. 35 members, 3 visitors 

present. Advise her if you are missing calls or newsletters. Queen Esther 

won the fat quarters. Door prizes were awarded. 

 

Quilt Till You Wilt:  Phyl - February 2 from 9:00 A.M. to 9:00 P.M. Bring 

unfinished projects and food for lunch and dinner. 

 

Community Service: Bobbi – Suggested Project Linus or Share House. 

Doesn’t have to be a quilting project. Will discuss further next month. 

 

Beekeeper: Carolyn – Irene will host January 17 bee. Please advise her if 

you will be attending, as lunch will be served. If you would like to host a 

bee, please call Carolyn. 

 

Telephone: Albertha – Will be making the calls 

 

Historian: Caryl -  Charlie and Rachel will take pictures for the morning 

meeting. Joni Orsey will take them at the night meeting.  

 

Old Business: None 

 

New Business: Dorene Bickford will make small zippered bags to be sold at  

Georgia Quilt Council spring convention in March in Mansfield, Georgia 

 

Golden Scissors: Queen Esther – Golden scissors went to Robin Meyer, 

Marge Frost, Susan Fisher, Louise Moore, Yvonne (4). 

 

Show and Tell: Pins: Robin Meyer (3), Dori (1), Bobbi (2), Barbara (4), 

Patty (2). Dorene Bickford showed the Baptist Bingo quilt top she 

assembled from the quilt blocks members made to be used at the Christmas 

party. Patty Howell will quilt it. 

 

The meeting was adjourned for the program.  

Respectfully submitted, Jessie Quick 


